
MINUTES, JUNE 10, 2013  

 

• Introduction of Members 

Four board and 8 members were in attendance and introductions were made. 

 

• Minutes 

The secretary read the minutes of May meeting.  Motion to approve made and 

seconded. 

 

• Treasurer’s report  

Treasurer’s report was given by Abe Chasnoff. Motion to accept was made and 

accepted.  

Joe Hewes gave the membership report. We have 248 individuals, 49 families & 6 bike shops 

have signed up as of this date for a total of 303. He said a lot of new members have joined. Also 

Breakaway Ryder, who hosted a spin class for us in Shrewsbury, will eventually join our club.  

 

• Correspondence 

One piece of mail from League of American Bicyclist was distributed for the members to read.  

 

• Clothing Order 

George Gregorio reported we should have enough for an order.  If it is placed by June 23, they 

should arrive in time for the picnic. 

 

• Ride Reports 

Autism ride had 350 signed up but only 300 showed due to the weather. They did have 50 walk 

ups. All the vests were returned. Andy Abere had gotten Power Bars donated and were sold at 

the meeting for a dollar each. Andy will let us know the income when it is tallied.  

 

Pete Benton said that there was a small turnout for the Tuesday night rides. The C+ & B rides 

have been well attended.  

 

• Upcoming Events 

Finger Lakes Tour – Barbara Bennett said riders will be leaving Tuesday June 11 & return on the 

16
th

. Twenty two people will be going.  

 

Longest Day Pizza Rides – Tuesday June 18 will leave from MJT Park. The June 20
th

 Brookdale ride 

will possibly leave from Tony Blazer’s house. 

 

Bike Virginia Tour is June 21 to June 26 and two people have signed up for it.  

 

Deb Asbjorn, & Steph McAuliffe & Howard Kradjel will be heading to do the ride in South Dakota. 

 



The Blue Claws game is July 26 and Steve Karger will have more information soon. 

 

The club picnic is August 4
th

 at Rob Leitner’s house but no rain date has been announced.  Steve 

Karger & Steve Schwartz are organizing the event. They will have more information soon. 

 

Vermont Challenge – Barb Bennett said that rides have been added and overall the tour is 1 day 

shorter.  The dates are Aug. 14 to 18. 

 

Bike Vermont – The Central Jersey Ski Club has scheduled the weekend of Aug. 16 to 18 for the 

ride.  

 

Our Supported Century ride – George Gregorio reported the date is Sept 1 and will have three 

rest stops approximately 25 mile apart. The shorter rides will have at least one stop on their 

routes. This year the Century will be the Bordentown route.  

 

La Dolce Vita Ride – Andy Abere will have more information later.  Right now it is scheduled for 

September 7
th

.  

 

The Sept. club meeting will be on the Monday the 9
th

 at Beacon Bikes.  The location is to be 

confirmed.  

 

The ADA ride is scheduled for Sept 21, the same date as the unsupported century ride.  

 

The Cape May tour is October 11 to 13 and Charlie Kirlew will have more later. 

 

• Other Business 

We are looking for members to participate on a committee for volunteer recognition.  This event 

is scheduled for the Oct 7
th

 meeting @ Federiccis Pizza (to be confirmed).  Contact Debbie 

Asbjorn @ daasbjorn@gmail if you are interested.   

 

 

 

 


